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UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 

DETERMINATION OF 
CORRECTIVE ACTION COMPLETE WITHOUT CONTROLS 

UNDER THE
 RESOURCE CONSERVATION AND RECOVERY ACT 

AS AMENDED BY THE HAZARDOUS AND SOLID WASTE 
AMENDMENTS OF 1984 

Issued: International Metals Reclamation Company (INMETCO)

ID Number: PAD 087 561 015

Facility Address: 245 Portersville Rd., Ellwood City, PA 16117


The United States Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) issues this Determination of

Corrective Action Complete Without Controls to the INMETCO facility in Ellwood City, PA

(the Facility). EPA issues this Determination under the authority of the Solid Waste

Disposal Act as amended by the Resource Conservation and Recovery Act of 1976

(RCRA) and the Hazardous and Solid Waste Amendments of 1984 (HSWA), 42 U.S.C.

§ 6901 et seq., and EPA regulations at 40 C.F.R. Parts 260-271 and Part 124. This

Determination reflects current EPA guidance titled Final Guidance on Completion of

Corrective Action at RCRA Facilities (February 25, 2003).


EPA used the administrative procedures found in 40 CFR Part 270 to provide public

notice and solicit comment on EPA’s determination. The forty-five (45) day comment

period ended on March 12, 2003. After consideration of all comments received, EPA’s

decision is substantially unchanged from the original proposed decision of no further

action. The Determination is based on: (1) All closure and post-closure requirements

applicable at the regulated units have been filled and (2) all corrective action obligations

have been met. Therefore, EPA determined that no further correction action is necessary

at the Facility. The INMETCO facility currently operates under the Pennsylvania

Department of Environmental Protection (PADEP) Permit for Hazardous Waste

Treatment, Storage, and/or Disposal Facility program so a permit modification to reflect

this Determination is not necessary.


This Determination completes the corrective action process under HSWA. The Facility

must continue to comply with all applicable parts of RCRA. 


Date Signed Maria Parisi Vickers, 



Deputy Director for RCRA 
Waste and Chemical Management Division 


